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The Fiscal Committee 
meeting of the Board of Trustees was held
on December 11, 2023 at 12:00 p.m.
in the Robert Michael Sdao Memorial Board Room
at Niagara County Community College
and via ZOOM

	Fiscal Committee Board Members present 

Ms. Katherine Alexander, Chairperson

Ms. Gina Virtuoso, Vice Chairperson

Mr. Jason Cafarella 
Administration Present
William J. Murabito, Ph.D., President (arrived at 12:30pm)
Ms. Catherine Brown, Assistant Vice President of Human Resources

Mr. John Eichner, Director of Business Services 

Ms. Patrice Elnicki, Director of Financial Accounting and Reporting
Mr. Wayne Lynch, Vice President of Administration

Ms. Barbara Walck, Assistant to the President



	


Committee Chairperson Alexander called the meeting to order at 12:08 p.m. on December 11, 2023.  A roll call was taken for those committee members in person:  Trustees Alexander, Cafarella and Virtuoso were present.
FISCAL COMMITTEE MINUTES

Committee Chairperson Alexander asked if anyone had questions on the minutes of November 15, 2023.  There were none.  
It was moved by Committee Chair Alexander and seconded by Trustee Cafarella to approve the November 15, 2023 committee meeting minutes as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.

BUSINESS AND FINANCE UPDATE
Vice President Lynch indicated that fall tuition is positive to budget.  The January meeting will show receipts, etc.  Seasonal balance is over one million.  Out of County Chargebacks were discussed.  No questions on the budget.

Trustee Alexander asked about the self-insurance; what happens with a catastrophic case.  AVP Brown discussed the stop loss process.

President Murabito discussed the state budget, as there will be a shortfall.  There has been controversary regarding what state operated colleges receive vs. community colleges.  During the chancellor’s meeting, this was also discussed.  We have formed an advocacy committee.  It is anticipated next year will be a difficult year.  The executive budget will be discussed at the December 19 board meeting.  There were no further questions.
UPDATE ON HR SUBCOMMITTEE CONCERNING “SEARCH PROCESS”
Committee Chair Alexander provided a handout from Trustee Tylec outlining her comments.  President Murabito discussed retaining current employees.  AVP Brown discussed applications received, and many are not strong candidates with experience.  Trustee Alexander asked about a new president joining the college, will this new process hurt or hinder administrators.  

It was moved by Trustee Cafarella and seconded by Trustee Virtuoso to approve the procedure that was drafted by the human resources department, and to move it to the full board.  Motion carried unanimously.

There is no motion for an executive session.

Good of the committee – none

The next Fiscal Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 3, 2024 at noon.

It was moved by Committee Chairperson Alexander and seconded by Trustee Cafarella to adjourn the meeting at 12:51:00 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

Barbara Walck

Assistant to the President

